
WHITEPARISH PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Annual Parish Council Meeting held 3rd March 2011 in the Village Hall

There were six members of the public present.  The Chairman started the meeting at 7.30 pm.

Each councillor was asked by the Chairman to give an over view of the past year regarding their particular representation.
Cllr Colin Bray reported on Transport and Environment.  Cllr Bray explained that Wiltshire Council had been looking for new sites for sand and gravel extraction and that three sites had been suggested near Brickworth. Following a public meeting, the Parish Council conveyed to Wiltshire Council reasons for their opposition to all three sites.  
After pushing for action over the flooding near Richmond Farm on the A27 and repairs to the surface of Common Road, Cllr Bray told us that these targets had been achieved. The severe winter weather has taken its toll on our roads and further to an inspection on some of the local roads with the Highways Engineer Cllr Bray advised that the Highways Engineer has requested that the A27 to the east of the village be added to the list for general repairs together with Green Close.  Red speed gateway markings will also be requested on the A27 eastern end approaching the Village, but funding is tight.  Many potholes have been reported to Clarence and grit bins have been re-filled.  A new contact has been made for the maintenance of the Copse in Highlands Way and Cllr Bray will again be pursuing the tidying up of this area.  A public spirited parishioner has refurbished the Whiteparish Parish Council notice board, many thanks from the Parish Council. Cllr Bray also said that extra buses providing a once an hour service to Salisbury and Southampton have been welcomed. Finally Cllr Bray said we have been promised a mobile SID (speed indication device) and we are assured by the police that they visit the Village on a regular basis in an attempt to reduce the speeding that we are all concerned about.

Cllr Sheila Campbell updated us on the Memorial Ground Trust.  There have been four main areas of development.    The first area was income and expenditure.  The MGT have reduced expenditure by changing insurance company, increased income by applying for area grant, applying for R2 money and changing the deposit account for savings thus increasing interest received.

The MGT continued to aim at improving facilities, and achieved permission for a shed for storage for the MUGA.  They bought a brush to service the MUGA, a children’s slide, replaced a piece of climbing apparatus, bought two new children’s soccer goals and installed three pieces of adult fitness equipment.

The planning application was granted for the Memorial Centre. The MGT are now investigating relocation of the cricket square and placing a major electrical cable underground to facilitate the movement of the football pitch.

Cllr Campbell said they would like the community to make more use of the facilities and have asked for volunteers to run a tennis club and have also looked into tennis coaching.  They would like to see more people on the MUGA for 5 a side football and would welcome receiving any other ideas from the community and are asking the school to make suggestions.

Cllr Campbell is most grateful to the trustees for all their help and everyone who assist in any way with the grounds.

Cllr Anne Baker spoke on the Village Hall. Proposed minor/emergency repairs are to be carried out on the Hall.  New curtains have been purchased by members of the Whiteparish Village Hall Management Committee and members of the committee undertook several fundraising events during the year.

Cllr Leo Randall advised there is nothing major to report on the on the Rights of Way/Commons, however  in January this year,  Cllr Randall undertook a survey of many of the Whiteparish Rights of Way which he discussed in the Parish Meeting.
Cllr Linda Palmer updated us on the project to build the new Memorial Centre as follows:
· Full planning permission granted for new Memorial Centre building.

· Final document from Wiltshire Council Planning Department awaited.

· Research and investigations continue to identify possible construction materials.  
· Planning Permission Conditions will need to be addressed before any building works can commence. 

· Visits to other modern Community Centres underway to ensure that all fit-out requirements are identified before final plans are ‘locked down’. 

With regards to project funding the status at present is:

· Quotations from architects being sought to secure outline planning permission for another building plot situated between the pond and Steeple Barn. Once obtained the property will be sold by an estate agent.
· Planning permission for two residential buildings on the Village Hall site has been granted.

· Sale of land will be referred for approval to Village Meeting, slated to be held in Autumn 2011.

· Investigations continue on potential grants and funds that could be applied for to ensure Total Project Costs are met.

Ongoing costs and revenue:
· Examples of running costs being obtained from other modern Community Centres and a projected Profit & Loss will be drawn up.

· New users will be identified to ensure adequate revenues can be generated.

Cllr John LeQuesne informed us on the Planning Committee.  There are four members and the Planning Committees function is to construct the Parish Council’s views on all routine planning applications through Wiltshire Councils Planning Department.  Applications that are controversial or affect the whole parish, such as the Memorial Centre, the Village Hall, the Shop and Post Office or sand excavation sites are considered by the full Parish Council.  The Planning Committee assesses each application against criteria laid down in the Local Plan.  The SDC Local Plan has remained in force since Wiltshire Council was formed, it will be superseded by the WC Local Development Framework.  Its evolution has been seriously disrupted by a change of government, abolition of some regional doctrine, including numbers of houses to be built in the Salisbury Area and the need for further consultation and assessment by an independent inspector.
Cllr LeQuesne further told us that in May last year the Parish Council were required to comment on a draft part of the LDF involving Gypsy and Traveller issues.  There was to be further consultation and we asked to remain involved.  In the Autumn we were required to comment on the Wiltshire and Swindon Initial site options for sand extraction of which there were three potential sites that affect Whiteparish.  We rejected them all, although the process of refining the selection of sites is at an initial stage.  The majority of planning applications have conformed with the Local Plan.  The two most significant, both of them successful, have been for the Shop and P.O., and for the Memorial Centre, to replace both the Village Hall and the Pavilion.
A member of the public asked why the meeting for village approval for the Memorial Centre is in October 2011 when the Parish Council had permission granted in October 2010.  Cllr Palmer advised that firstly the PC are investigating the charity status, as at present we have two charities in the village, and secondly the capital costs.  Significant investigations are being undertaken, in particularly into energy costs. For example, visiting various Community Centre’s, including one using a wood pellet burning system.  Cllr Palmer shared the member of the public’s frustration and would welcome villagers’ assistance.  All help would be gratefully appreciated and this could move the process forward quicker.
As the public had no more points to raise, the meeting was closed at 8pm.  A routine Parish Meeting was held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.

